
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
MINUTES of a MEETING of the REGULATORY COMMITTEE held at COUNTY 
HALL, TROWBRIDGE on WEDNESDAY 13 FEBRUARY 2008. 
 
PRESENT: 
 
Mr A Davis (Chairman), Mr PR Davis, Mr AN Deane, Mrs HM Dixon, Mrs SK 
Doubell, Mrs MEM Groom, Mr JP Johnson, Mr WR Moss, Mrs P Rugg, Mrs MSN 
Taylor, Mr IC West and Mr RS While.  
 
Mr JC Noeken also attended the meeting.  
 
 

 

 
1. Apologies  An apology for absence was received from Mr C Newbury. 
 
2. Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
 Resolved:  To confirm and sign the minutes of the Committee meeting 

held on 19 December 2007.  
 
3. Latton: Inert Aggregate Recycling Facility at Eysey Manor Quarry near 

Cricklade for Tarmac Ltd (N.07.07017)    Consideration was given to a 
report by the Director of Environmental Services, which recommended that 
planning permission be granted subject to conditions. 

 
 The Committee also considered the views of Mrs HM Dixon, as local member, 

who drew attention to problems experienced by the local residents regarding 
heavy volumes of traffic and also the urgent need for resurfacing of Trunk 
Road A419 which had been promised by the Highways Agency.  The officers 
agreed to write to the Highways Agency regarding the delayed resurfacing 
works.  The Committee then considered how traffic to and from the site would 
be controlled.    

 
 Resolved:  To defer consideration of the application pending receipt of a 

report by the officers in relation to how the suggested ‘Transport Plan’ 
would control vehicle movements to the facility and how these would be 
enforced.  

 
 

REGULATORY COMMITTEE 



4. Westbury: Construction of Three New Classrooms at Matravers School, 
Springfield Road for Wiltshire County Council (W.07.09025)   At the 
beginning of the item the Committee received a question and statement from 
the following members of the public expressing their views in relation to the 
planning application to which the Chairman responded: 

 
 Mr David Doughty – Local resident  

Ms Tamsin Pike – Springfield Road Residents’ Association  
 
A written statement was also received from Mr Chris Dark – Headteacher, 
Matravers School.  

 
The Committee then considered the detail of a report by the Director of 
Environmental Services and after discussion, 
 
Resolved:  To grant planning permission, subject to the conditions and 
reasons set out in the Director’s report. 

 
5. Amesbury: Proposed Diversion of Bridleway No 29 Amesbury (Part)   At 

the beginning of the item the Committee received a statement from Mr 
Graham Eves, representing Amesbury Property Company Ltd, expressing 
that Company’s views in relation to the proposal to which the Chairman 
responded. 

 
The Committee had before them a report by the Director of Environmental 
Services, together with a letter from Mr Alan Hill setting out his views and a 
response on these views by the Officers. 
 
On considering the report and on hearing the views of Mr JC Noeken, the 
local member, 
 
Resolved:  To make and advertise an Order under Section 119 of the 
Highways Act 1980 to divert that section of Bridleway No 29 Amesbury 
as shown on the plan attached to the report at appendix 1, from A-B to a 
new line leading from A-C.  

 
 
  
 

 
 

(Duration of meeting: 10.30am – 12.10pm) 
 
 

The Officer who has produced these minutes is Roger Bishton, Democratic & 
Members’ Services, direct line (01225) 713035 or e-mail 

rogerbishton@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 

Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115. 


